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ELECTORAL ROLL REPORT 
 
As of the 24th May 2021, the number on the CCW Electoral Roll is 82, with non-residents totalling 
16 
 
David Peters 
 
Electoral Roll Officer 
 
 
 
 
Warden’s report 2020 

Since the last APCM meeting due to Covid and the lockdowns there has been very little to report. 

The wardens have continued to assist with ensuring all the Covid regulations have been followed 

at church services and funerals when these have taken place. 

Jennifer and Jason. 

 

 



PCC Secretary’s report 

The PCC has not met in person since the last APCM, in addition there has been one Zoom 
meeting and one meeting using email.   
 
The PCC has the responsibility of working with the minister of the Parish in promoting within the 
ecclesiastical parish the whole mission of the church: pastoral, evangelistic, social and 
ecumenical. It also has the maintenance responsibilities for the church building, church hall, 
churchyard and adjacent field. 
 
The following are the main points discussed during 2020/2021 
 

• The Zoom meeting on the 28th of July was held to agree that we get a charities act report 
valuation for the field. In addition, the question of VAT for the church was discussed and 
other contract points were also discussed. 

• The email meeting was held in order to get each PCC members views on various options 
regarding the contract for the field. 

 
Ian Riddick PCC Secretary. 
 
 
Financial Review for year ended 31st December 2020 

 

2020 was a totally unprecedented year with the Covid-19 pandemic affecting us from mid-March. 
Christ Church remained open for private prayer and for public worship whenever lockdowns 
allowed. Financially we survived far better than many other churches, although we did continue to 
operate very close to the agreed reserves level of £5,000. 

We are grateful to those who moved their giving to standing order during this year and would 
encourage all who are able to do so. Many ensured envelopes were filled weekly even though 
they were unable to come to church but nevertheless our planned giving levels fell by 6.2%.  Plate 
collections however fell by 46% to £2,683. 

In 2019 we had paid 85% of our Parish Share ie £25,500 and following a Discussion and 
Agreement meeting with diocesan officials had agreed figures for the following three years. This 
meant that in 2020 we were asked for £27,000 (instead of the calculated £33,740) but it was 
important that this was met and we are able to confirm that this was achieved. By paying on a 
regular basis throughout the year we have also received a £540 credit from the Encouragement 
Scheme. 

Generally, income streams fell significantly or disappeared completely with the restrictions in 
place, as would be expected.  Similarly, many expenses fell significantly. 

The result is a deficit of expenditure over income in restricted funds of £37 and in general funds of 
£616. 

Restricted income and expenditure relate mainly to churchyard maintenance with a need for 
people to access family graves.   

As reported last year, whilst negotiations continue regarding the potential sale of the church field, 
we continue to incur significant professional fees, including our solicitor the Diocesan Registrar.  
Most will be paid from the sale proceeds but we did have to pay £1,500 for the required report for 
the Charity Commission (effectively giving us a surplus for the year in general funds of £884).   

On a positive note, we benefitted from being less dependent on church hall rents and on 
fundraising than are many parishes.  From a less positive perspective, we have a mainly elderly 



congregation and are unlikely to recover completely from the effects of the past year. The position 
in 2021 is of great concern and currently we are operating very close to our reserve level. The 
financial position of the Diocese of Manchester is of great concern also. We have been asked, as 
in 2020, for an estimate of how much parish share we shall be able to contribute and at present I 
feel unable to confirm our ability to meet the agreed figure of £29,000. 

As we hopefully move closer to the sale of our field, we must take our ongoing financial position, 
as well as the vision for the church in this diocese, into our plans for the future. To repeat what I 
said last year, we need to be in a position to take the Parish of Christ Church Walmersley forward 
as a living, vibrant, enthusiastic, growing body of Christians, with a mission to spread God’s love 
throughout our community. We shall not do that unless we are willing to commit ourselves 
spiritually, practically and financially. 

Canon Barbara C Taylor 
Hon Treasurer  

May 2021 

  
PLANNED GIVING & GIFT AID 2020. 
 
As at the end of the current financial year, there are 52 members in the Planned Giving Scheme.  
 
Receipts through the scheme for the twelve months to 31st December 2020 totalled £29,415, a 
DECREASE of £1,966 over the previous year. 
    
Of the members 45 have signed Gift Aid declarations, resulting in an estimated tax rebate claim to 
be made of £6,779. 
 
I would ask any taxpayers who have not already done so to consider completing a Gift Aid 
declaration. Each £10 given is then worth £12.50 to the church. 
 
Thank you to all who are members of the Planned Giving Scheme for your committed giving. 
 
Any new members will be more than welcome! I can be contacted in church; on 764 0483 or by e-
mail   taylorbob36@live.co.uk 
 
 
Bob Taylor 
Planned Giving Officer 
 
 
“Freely you have received 
 Freely give.” 
 
 (St.Matthew 10 v 8). 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Policy Statement on Children, Young People and the Church of Christ 

Church Walmersley 

 

  

• As members of this church, we commit ourselves to the nurturing, protection and 

safekeeping of all, especially children and young people. 

 

• It is the responsibility of each one of us to prevent the physical, sexual and emotional abuse 

of children and young people and to report any abuse discovered or suspected. 

 

• We recognise that our work with children and young people is the responsibility of the 

whole church. 

 

• Our church is committed to supporting, resourcing and training those who work with 

children and young people and to provide supervision. 

 

• Our church is committed to following the guidelines and procedures published by the 

Diocese. 

 

• The parish will adopt good practice guidelines. 

 

• Each worker with children and young people must know the guidelines and undertake to 

follow them. Each shall be given a copy of the Parish’s agreed procedures and Good 

Practice guidelines. 

 

• As part of our commitment to children and young people, the PCC has appointed           

Cath Hilton to be the Child Protection/ Safeguarding Coordinator. 

 

• Children and young people are an important part of our Church today. 

 

• They have much to give as well as to receive. 

 

• We will listen to them 

 

• As we nurture them in worship, learning, and in community life, we will respect the 

wishes and feelings of Children and Young People. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PCC committees and Organisations were not asked for reports this year in view of the 
restrictions placed on everyone from March 2020 by the Covid-1 pandemic. 
 
The following reports were written for the APCM of St John with St Mark’s but are groups 
welcoming members from this parish too. 
 



Men of the Benefice report 2020 
 
The Men of the Benefice did manage one meeting in late January at the Towler and this was led by Barry 

Evans on his recent trip to Australia to visit his son. It was an informative and personal talk from Barry, 

which also gave an insight into the Bush fires that occurred whilst Barry was there. We were shown some 

great photographs and enjoyed listening to the talk. I recall the evening going on quite late! Trainee 

Ordinand Gary was also in attendance. 

 

Obviously the COVID-19 pandemic meant that the MOB were unable to meet again last year, although we 

may have exchanged waves in the street, met on Zoom and chatted over the phone. 

 

It is difficult to say when the group can resume, but hopefully we can get together in some way during this 

coming year. Any thoughts or suggestions, please contact me.         

 

David Robinson 

 
 
 
Walking Group report 2020 
 

We managed to begin 2020 with a couple of walks in crisp winter sunshine. On 11th January we 
took a trip around one of our regular haunts, the three reservoirs of Bolton, namely Jumbles, 
Turton & Entwistle and Wayoh. From what I remember of this, it was unusually mild for mid-
January. These reservoirs are always great places to visit and not too far away. Once restrictions 
are eased I would recommend a visit if you possess a car. Even if you do not fancy the walk, you 
will find it pleasant just to spend time sitting around the reservoirs. 
Some of us also completed this walk again on 21st March, just before the lockdown began.   
 
Just three of us set off on 8th February for a local walk taking in Burrs, Kirklees Valley, Irwell 
Sculpture Trail and Summerseat. I recall this being another pleasant day with many people about; 
just before a storm was to take hold causing severe flooding for parts of this area and beyond. 
 
Sadly, that was as far as we managed to get until restrictions were eased later in the year and we 
were able to get out on 5th September with another local walk through Burrs, the old Bolton and 
Bury canal and Elton Reservoir. By this time we noticed how we had become accustomed to 
stepping further to one side for others, after six months of social distancing. 
 
Tightened restrictions and the rule of six meant it was difficult to plan anything after this date so 
that was it for 2020. It is likely that this group could resume before others as we are outdoors, 
and some have already expressed a wish to continue or join us. We will keep an eye on guidance 
before committing to any dates. Maybe a Benefice walk around the boundaries may be able to 
take place in the Summer? If you have any thoughts or suggestions, please speak to me.   
 
Best foot forward, David Robinson 
 
 
 

 



OPEN Group report 2020 

We had a fully planned programme of events for 2020, however sadly we only managed the one meeting 

on 11th March. This was an interactive session sat in a circle to discuss our memories, led by the Vicar. We 

discussed the individual memories we had of various situations and events in our lives, ranging from music, 

films, TV shows, current affairs and family events. There was also a question “Do we remember our first 

telephone we had?” Our trainee Ordinand Gary was also with us for this meeting. 

 

That was all we were able to manage for 2020. It is currently uncertain as to when this group can resume 

and what the format will be although some cancelled speakers have said they will be happy to fill slots on 

future programmes. Please speak to me if you have any thoughts or suggestions. 

 

David Robinson 

 

 

 


